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Fiona Ajram

From: Lynne Fish 

Sent: 14 January 2018 14:56

To: PlanningPolicy NDDC

Subject: North Dorset Local Plan Review - options

Dear NDDC 

 

My comments would be that your exhibition in Shaftesbury did not have enough information for me to 

make an informed decision. In particular the maps were rather small. Due to poor internet connection I do 

not find it any easier to see them online as suggested by the staff present and I do not have sufficient 

access to the library or Town Hall during office hours. 

 

General comments are that the housing figures are set by Central Government are they not? Why then 

would my comments make any difference? For what it is worth I feel the figure is much too high following 

on after the huge numbers already built in North Dorset. There is no housing crisis in my opinion. There 

are empty houses and other town centre premises in Shaftesbury that could be utilized. After that there 

are brown field sites which could be made better use of. Green field sites must come last and truly 

affordable housing is needed not 'executive' homes such as the recent Langdale Farm application.  

 

In Shaftesbury the land South of the A30 which Persimmon wish to build houses on (I was not impressed 

by their exhibition either) MUST be kept for employment land. I accept that part of this site may be 

required for a primary school or hospital (both employers) but the excuse from Persimmon that no 1 

company wished to develop it is just that, an excuse. Even on Persimmons popular Option 1 the school is 

in the worst location on the site; their record of providing any facilities in North Dorset is abysmal. Other 

employment sites in Shaftesbury are either being turned into flats, are full or almost full (Longmead and 

Wncombe). They have developed over time as anyone would expect in a relatively small town. Persimmon 

even admit that some small businesses have been interested but it suits the company better to land bank 

than to assist small enterprises who employ local people and invest in the local economy to locate here.  

 

Building anything like this number of new houses will put huge pressures on all local 

facilities/infrastructure such as schools, health centres and hospitals. The cumulative effect for Stalbridge 

and Henstridge of proposed developments there are well documented in the local press for instance. Local 

people are of course concerned re lack of services already due to lack of funding and large numbers of new 

houses will only exacerbate the situation. Social care is struggling, bus services have been cut, a GP 

appointment might take a week and so on.  

 

I am particularly concerned about the further reduction in air quality and the consequent effects on health 

due to the proposed 366 houses per year. Developers make no effort to build high density housing where 

there are public transport options and neither do they include direct, safer cycling and walking routes to 

discourage the use of the private car. Therefore, the local population is relying on NDDC to make sure 

good choice of location and layout are developed. Simply things like putting a roundabout as the access to 

Tesco in Shaftesbury has led to traffic moving much less quickly along Christies Lane and queuing traffic is 

throwing out toxic fumes at the highest levels when children are walking to school here. The traffic lights 

on the A30 at Shaftesbury East are set to favour the residents of The Maltings and traffic stops and starts 

much more often than is necessary on the A30 thus increasing C02, N02 and particulates for the residents. 

The footpaths at Shaftesbury East are far from direct and not sign posted. The main through road is still 

not complete and so still no bus service.  
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Yours  

with little hope 

 

Lynne Fish 
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